Tarwater Site Council Minutes
September 9, 2024
	Principal Hale began the meeting at 7:00am with introductions. In attendance was:
Principal, Diane Hale
Dean of Students, Danielle Harris
Kindergarten Teacher, Anne Jones
Second Grade Teacher, Janell Ochs
Parent, Kim Naylor
Parent, Jennifer Boldi
Parent, Kristina Coyle
Parent, April Vallier Schulken

Principal Hale explained the state law requiring public schools to have a site council and discussed the mission of the Tarwater Site Council: 
	

	In accordance with ARS 15-351 The Tarwater Site Council is a collaborative team that considers issues for Tarwater, advises the administrative team, reviews goals and data, approves tax credit expenditures, promotes public relationships, and reviews safety and security for the school.
To provide updates on the first quarter, Principal Hale shared that it was a very good start to the school year. She reported that enrollment is slightly down compared to other years at only 730 students, but that is in alignment with other schools around the district. 
Principal Hale shared the District’s Strategic Plan, Journey to Excellence and provided a handout with a visual of the plan. She also shared the Tarwater Strategic Plan and showed the alignment to the district. Ms. Hale explained that the district focus was on Learning Experiences and Culture and the Tarwater goal was aligned by focusing on Academics and Safe and Welcoming Environment. She shared data related to student survey results and showed that students rated the school high for expectations, work, and caring teachers, but scored low in terms of work being aligned to things students like to do and students feeling comfortable sharing their opinions in class. Ms. Hale shared that the school staff is focusing on a sense of belonging and what that means. She explained that Belonging is central to students feeling heard and seen at school. 
Council members commented that they liked the idea of the school focusing on a sense of belonging and students feeling good at school and with what they are learning. 
Principal Hale shared some facts about the upcoming Bond Election and explained that Bonds support building and construction projects as well as maintaining the fleet of buses. 

Ms. Hale shared that the Fifth and Sixth graders are getting something new in technology class that ties their goals directly to social skills as well as technology. 

	

	Ms. Hale explained the tax credit expenditures from last year and proposed new ones for the upcoming year. Two members approved the expenditures. A discussion was held about tax credit and ways to get more tax credit for the school field trips and extra curriculars. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:55am 
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